
 

 

What’s on? 

Cardiff Public School,                                                                                     Phone:     02 49540475 

Macquarie Road, Cardiff  2285                                                                          Fax:     02 49565436  

Email:   cardiff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au               Website:  www.cardiff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Week 10  Term 4 -  11th December 2017 

Principal ’s Report 

Tues  12th Dec Year 6 Farewell 

Thurs 14th Dec Talent Quest 

Fri 15th Dec Last day of Term 4 

Tue 30th Jan 2018  Year 1-6 return to school 

Kindergarten 2018 start day and times: 

Please refer to green start time letter in 

Orientation pack 

P & C Meetings are held on the 2nd 

Tuesday of each month in the 

Staffroom. Commencing at 7.00pm.                       

Everyone is welcome. 

From the Principal’s Desk:  

 It’s hard to believe that this is our last 

week of school for 2017. It has been 

another great year for Cardiff Public 

School…as we continued to make 

positive steps towards our goal of 

excellence. It was a year in which our 

school underwent External Validation 

and trialled NAPLAN online. We 

introduced our MAGs and DUGs days 

to acknowledge our families, 

showcased our students’ talents at 

another successful whole school 

concert and coordinated a K-6 trip to 

the zoo. We managed to remain 

persistent and resilient as half of our 

roofs were replaced and we 

celebrated the career of Mrs Gandy, 

who leaves the education system after 

30 years of quality service. 

These were just a few of our 2017 

highlights. I would like to thank all of 

our wonderful students, staff and 

families for their efforts in 2017. Our 

Kindergarten students have now 

successfully completed their first year 

of primary schooling…and our Year 6 

students are about to finish their last. 

We hope that their time at our school 

will be one that they will look back on 

fondly and will be proud to say that 

they were a Cardiff Public School 

student. We wish them well with their 

transition to high school and in all of 

their future endeavours. 

COLAD 

Congratulations go to all of our award 

winners, and in fact all of our 

students, whose achievements were 

acknowledged at our COLAD last 

week. Special mentions go to each of 

our major award winners and 

particularly to Dylan M, who was 

named as our Dux for 2017. 

Congratulations also go to each of 

our new student leaders for 2018, and 

in particular to Grace W and 

Samantha R who were announced as  

Cardiff Public School 

our Prime Ministers for the year  ahead. 
Sporting Success 

Congratulations to both Jordan B and 

Mr Surjan who return this week from 

the Pacific School Games in Adelaide, 

where both were successful in winning 

gold. Jordan was fantastic in goals for 

the NSW Boys Soccer Team, while Mr 

Surjan managed the successful NSW 

Girls Soccer Team. Congratulations to 

them both! 

 

 

This Week 

Our Year 6 Farwell will be held on 

Tuesday evening from 6pm for our 

graduating Year 6 students. Lots of 

effort has gone into making the event a 

special one for our students and we 

hope that they have a wonderful night, 

celebrating their time at Cardiff Public 

School. 

We also have a P&C meeting organised 

for 1pm on Tuesday. It would be great 

to see you there. 

On Thursday morning our students will 

again showcase their skills at the CPS 

Talent Quest. Good luck to all of the 

students involved. It takes a lot of 

courage to perform in front of an 

audience. I’m so proud of them and 

look forward to seeing the show. All 

are welcome to attend. Our first act will 

start at 9:30am. After lunch on 

Thursday, we will be holding our CARE 

disco for those students consistently 

demonstrating our CARE values over 

the past 5 weeks. 

Quote of the Week 

Don’t cry because it’s over, smile 

because it happened.  –Dr Suess. 

Thank you for helping us to make 2017 
a great year! Have a safe and happy 
Christmas. We look forward to seeing 
you all again in 2018….for our best year 
yet! 
 
Mark Kyrwood 
Principal 
 

Sport day will be Friday  

each week for the whole school. 

Students are required to wear 

their sport uniform on this day. 

Calendar Dates 

Don’t forget to download our 
App and check our school’s 
website for all things CPS. 

Kinder 2018 

We are currently enrolling students 

who will commence Kindergarten in 

2018.  If you have a child who will be 

commencing Kinder in 2018, please 

contact the School Administration  

Office asap. 

UNIFORM SHOP  

OPENING HOURS 2018 

P&C Uniform shop will be open for  

uniform sales on  

30th January,31st January and           

1st February 2018 . 
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    P&C  

MERRY CHRISTMAS 
Well the school year is almost over with 
only 5 days to go. The P&C would like 
to wish everyone a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
We hope that you have a safe and 
happy break and we see you all again 
next year. 
 
END OF YEAR THANKYOU DINNER 
Cardiff Public School P&C would like to 
thank everyone that came along to our 
Thank You Dinner at Cardiff Wests on 
Saturday night. 
We all had a fantastic night with great 
food drinks laughter and fun. Thank 
you for celebrating a fantastic year. 
 
RAFFLE TICKETS 
1st PRIZE for 2017 Christmas raffle. 
NINTENDO SWITCH with 2 games. 
This will be drawn on Thursday 14th 
December at the talent quest. 
There are many more prizes for our 
raffle too including Bunnings Donation, 
Hair Vouchers, Beauty Vouchers , 
Christmas packs, Gym bag ( filled) and 
much more. 
 
THANK YOU TO ALL THOSE WHO 
HAVE HELPED OUT BY MAKING A 
DONATION 

  
 
Tickets will be $1 each and a prize will 
be given to the highest CPS student 
who sells the most ticket books. 
Please help support our raffle by taking 
a couple to work or sell to friends / 
family. 
Extra raffle books are available from the 
front office if required. 
 
CANTEEN UPDATE 
As this is the last week of school the 
canteen will ONLY BE OPEN MONDAY 
TUESDAY AND WEDNESDAY this week.  
The canteen will be closed on Thursday 
and Friday. 
We are asking if you could PLEASE 
HAVE A SECOND FOOD OPTION on 
your child/children lunch order to try 
and minimize children missing out on 
w h a t  t h e y  h a v e  o r d e r e d . 
If we do not have anything that your 
child has ordered we will do our best to 
offer an alternative. 
Thank you for your understanding on 
this matter. 
 
 
 
 
 

HELPERS NEEDED 
Unfortunately, our canteen does not have 
enough volunteers to continue opening 5 
days a week next year. 
 
WE ARE DESPERATE for helpers, even if it 
is only one day a month or perhaps you 
might like to work with a friend or just 
help in the mornings for an hour or 2. 
If you can help please contact Helen on 
49548752 or 0421446136 or the canteen 
asap. 
 
If we can't get helpers we will have no 
choice but to CLOSE THE CANTEEN 
altogether. 
We apologise if this is inconvenient but 
without helpers, it is out of our hands. 
You would only be required from 8.30 to 
12.30 and your kids will love having you 
there. 
Again if you can help please contact the 
canteen. 
 
UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 
Just a reminder that our Uniform Shop 
will be open on 9.15 am to Midday on 
Monday 30th January 2018 Tuesday 31st 
January 2018 and Wednesday 1st 
February 2018 for anyone needing new 
school uniforms. Unfortunately, there are 
no EFTPOS facilities available. 
It is open every Tuesday morning 8.45am 
to 9.30am after that. Orders can be taken 
for those that are unable to be there 
when the shop opens. 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER  
 
11/12 Beajay and Raquel 
12/12  Tania and Anthony  
13/12 Beajay and Colleen 
14/12  CANTEEN CLOSED 
15/12  CANTEEN CLOSED (Last day of 
the year) 
 
We still desperately need helpers to work 
in our canteen for next year. Please 
contact Helen in the canteen if you can 
help or please fill in the attached form and 
hand it in to Helen in the canteen. The 
canteen may have to close if we cannot 
get more helpers. 
 
P&C Audit 

 
 
 
 
 
 

A big THANK YOU goes out to JSA Group 
- Financial Services at Charlestown, for 
donating their services to do the P&C 
audit this year. We are very appreciated  
 
Regards Tania 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 



 

 

Late Arrivals/Early Leavers 

Parents/caregivers are  to accompany 

their child/ren to the office when 

bringing them in late for school. The 

late note (slip) must be handed to the 

teacher. 

Parents/caregivers are to obtain an 

early leavers (slip) from the 

Administration Office before collection 

their child from the teacher. 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 

CRUNCH & SIP 
Have you remembered to send fruit for 

“Fruit Break” and a  clear “plastic pump 

water bottle”?   

HAVE YOU CHECKED  

LOST PROPERTY? 

Please check if your child has all of their 

uniform items.  If not, please check lost 

property.   

 

Please write name, in full, clearly 

on items to allow us to be able 

to return them to their owner. 

 

All items uncollected by the end of 

term will be donated to charity. 

Disclaimer’ 

Advertisements included in the 

Newsletter are a source of  revenue 

to off se t  Newslette r costs . 

Unfortunately, the school cannot 

take responsibility for the quality of 

advertised service. 

Change of address.   

Proof of new address must be 

provided to the Administration Office 

prior to our records being amended.  

Copy of lease, rates notice, etc. are 

acceptable address verification. 

Please update 

your details! 
New Phone Number? 

We need to be able to easily 

contact you if your child is 

sick. 

New Address? 

We need to know where to 

send correspondence. 

New Emergency 

contact numbers? 

We need to know who to 

contact. 

Change of 

employment? 

Employment details have an 

impact on school funding. 



 

 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

YEAR 6 STUDENTS GOING TO CARDIFF HIGH 

SCHOOL IN 2018 

 

REMINDER: 

Could all Year 6 students who will be attending Car-

diff High School in 2018 please book a Uniform Fit-

ting (selected dates). 

To book , please go to www.aliontaapparel.com.au 

and click on “Try on Times” to book a fitting. 

Alternatively you can call the Uniform Shop during 

opening hours on 4954 2429. 

Normal Opening hours Tuesday 8.30am to10.00am 

and Thursday 1.00pm to 3.30pm. 



 

 

Change details   

(Return this signed slip to the Admin. Office) 

 

It is extremely important that our record remain current.   

Please assist us by ensuring all details remain current at the school at all times. 
 

If you move, change phone numbers or change jobs etc., please always notify the school in writing 

as soon as possible.  We may need to reach you due to illness or emergency relating to your child.  

Your employment details impact on the funding the school receives. 

 

Student Name______________________________________  Class_______________________ 

Only supply  following details that have CHANGED. 

 

Our NEW address is________________________________________________________________  

(Please note:  Proof of new address must  be provided to the school).  

 

Our NEW HOME phone number is________________________________ 

 

Fathers NEW work number is_____________________ Mobile______________________________ 

 

Fathers occupation is ________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mothers NEW work number is____________________ Mobile______________________________ 

 

Mothers occupation is _______________________________________________________________ 

 

Our NEW emergency contact is (name)________________________________________________ 

(This is someone who is not the primary caregiver but someone who can be contacted if  you are 
unable to be contacted.) 

Their relationship to the child_________________________________________________________ 

(egg. Aunt, family friend etc.) 

Phone _______________________________________ Mobile_______________________________ 

 

Any NEW/CHANGED medical details for the student______________________________________ 

(Further documents will be sent home.) 

 

 

Parent/Caregiver Signature____________________________________       Date________________ 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 

Office use only: Details entered into ERN……………/……………../…………… Data entered by (signature)……………………………………………………… 

For Audit purpose, attach this form to original enrolment form in student file. 
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Cardiff Public School 
P&C Association  

ICE BLOCK HOLDER FUND RAISING 

ORDER FORM 

$8.00 

E 

A 

C 

H 

The P&C are holding an Ice Block Holder Fundraiser at a cost of $8.00 each. Please fill in the form below with your choice of name 

colour number and amount with Payment and place in the P&C box in the front office marked clearly on the front with your 

Childs Name and Class. 

NAME COLOUR AMOUNT TOTAL COST 

EXAMPLE ONLY 

Benjamin 

EXAMPLE ONLY 

6 

EXAMPLE ONLY 

1 

EXAMPLE ONLY 

$8.00 

    

    

    

    

CHILDS NAME _____________________________________________________ CHILDS CLASS_____________________ 

 

CONTACT PHONE NUMBER ____________________________________ TOTAL AMOUNT OWING __________________ 



 

 

NOW AVAILABLE FROM THE  UNIFORM 
SHOP  

$12.00 a PAIR 
 

Highest Quality Sunglasses in Navy including matching case 

 Wrap-around style to block maximum ultraviolet rays 

 Lenses are constructed of the highest quality polycarbonate, en-
suring that glasses are light and comfortable but are also shatterproof 

 Polycarbonate lenses block 99% of ultraviolet rays. 

 A name-place is available on the inside of each pair for student identification. 

 Available in Small, Medium and Large sizes to ensure each child has well-fitted sunglasses. 
Each pair of sunglasses is customised with your school's name professionally printed in indelible ink- to ensure sunglasses inte-
grate with your school uniform. 

A matching colour case is provided with each pair of sunglasses, featuring: 

 Durable and protective casing. 

 Handy clip to attach case to school bag zippers, belts, or classroom hangers. 

 A name-place on the inside of each case for student identification. 
High quality microfiber cleaning cloth. 

Long-term health benefits of protective eyewear 

 The damage caused by UV rays is cumulative. Wearing sunglasses from teen years or adult-
hood does not compensate for a lack of eye protection as a child. 

 Research shows clear links that exposure to ultraviolet rays as a child predisposes to develop-
ing eye diseases including: cataracts, macular degeneration, pterygium, photo keratitis and skin 
cancer of the eyelid and eye area. 

 School Shades will block 99% of ultraviolet rays to children’s eyes 
 

These glasses are an optional extra 
to our current uniform and can be 
worn over the top of prescription 

glasses 

 
 
 
 

Sunglasses Order Form  -  (Leave order and money at Admin Office) 

 

Name _________________________Class­­__________ @ $12.00 per pair 

 

Name _________________________Class­­__________ @ $12.00 per pair 

 

Name _________________________Class­­__________ @ $12.00 per pair 

 

       Amount Enclosed: $_____________ 

CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL 
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CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN COMMITTEE 

Roster for Term 1, 2018 

 

It would be greatly appreciated by the Committee, Teachers and Children if you could spare 

some time to assist in our School Canteen. 

To enable the Canteen to stay open we need volunteer workers. 

Canteen hours are 8.30am to 12.30pm.  We really hope you can help! Dads, Carers and Grandparents welcome! 

 

 

I AM WILLING TO WORK IN THE CARDIFF PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN. 

 

NAME: ________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS: ________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE NO: ____________________ MOBILE NO.________________ 

EMAIL ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________ 

    (So we can email your roster and canteen updates) 

CHILDS NAME/CLASS:  _____________________________________________________ 

DAY AVAILABLE:     Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday 

I AM ABLE TO WORK: 

Hourly Weekly Fortnightly Every 3 weeks Monthly 

 

I cannot work on a regular basis but am willing to fill in on   _____________________________ 

            (Nominate day/date) 

I prefer to work with: _______________________________________________ 

                                                    

 I have worked on Canteen before (please circle)  YES NO       

 

SIGNED:  ____________________________________________ DATE: _____________________ 

 

If you are able to help out with the canteen could you please fill this form out as soon 

as possible and return to the School Office. 

 

If you are an existing volunteer, please complete the above to confirm your availability. 

 

I CAN BE AN EMERGENCY CONTACT    YES  /   NO 

 

Thank you for volunteering your time. 
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